
HALE PREP SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

Friday 3rd October 2025 

          

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 RECEPTION YEAR 1  
 INFANT WEEKLY 

TROPHY 
Sophia Dylan  

 Year 2 Year 3 YEAR 4 YEAR 5 YEAR 6 

STAR OF THE 

WEEK 

CERTIFICATE 

Ralf Edward Jad Jake Holly 

 

NUMBOTS 

RECEPTION YEAR 1 YEAR 2  
Clever Cubs Wise Owls SuperStars CleverComet

s 

Allana Samyra Dylan India Miraya  

TIMES TABLES 

ROCK STARS - 

these children 

earned the most 

coins on TTRS in 

their year group 

this week.  

YEAR 1 YEAR 2 YEAR 3 YEAR 4 YEAR 5 YEAR 6 

Amber Miraya 
Atulya   3K 

Lyra     3L 

Eiliyah   4L 

Mahira   4M 

Juliet   5G 

Mollie   5R 

Ayman   6O 

Zero    6P 

ATTENDANCE No class achieved 100% attendance this week. 



INDIVIDUAL PHOTOS 

Individual photographs will be taken on Monday morning.  All children should come to school in their 

school uniform, including blazers.  If your child usually has PE on a Monday, they should come to school 

in their school uniform and bring in their pumps/trainers for PE. 

 

PARENTS EVENINGS 

A reminder that parents evening appointments for children in years 1 to 5 will take place on Monday 

13th and Wednesday 15th October.  Appointments will be booked on the app as usual and will open next 

Tuesday, 7th October at 7 pm and close on Friday 10th October at 2.30 pm.  Reception, Year 1 and 

Year 2 appointments will be with your child’s teachers, one 10 minute appointment.  Years 3, 4 and 5 

appointments will be with your child’s English and maths teachers, one appointment of 10 minutes with 

each teacher.   

 

SEASON’S 1ST CROSS-COUNTRY RACE – SAT 18TH OCTOBER, JOHN LEIGH PARK 10AM 

A reminder that the first cross-country race of the season is only a fortnight away.   There are three 

races in the autumn term, and all take place at John Leigh Park in Altrincham.  Timings are: 

 

10 am  Years 5 & 6 girls 

10.10 am  Years 5 & 6 boys 

10.20 am Years 3 & 4 girls  

10.30 am Years 3 & 4 boys 

10.40  am Infants – Years 1 & 2 

 

Any child from Year 1 upwards wishing to run is very welcome.  Further details next week. 

 

 

NATIONAL POETRY DAY 

This week we have celebrated National Poetry Day!  Please ask your children 

about what they have been doing in class to mark the occasion — they’ll love 

sharing their poems and experiences with you.  

The theme for National Poetry Day was 'play'. 

Year 2 completed acrostic poems for the 

world 'playing'. Some even included amazing 

alliteration in their poems!  

 

 

BOYS’ FOOTBALL MATCH ON MONDAY 

Unfortunately, the boys’ football match due to be played after school on Monday has been postponed by 

Forest Prep.  If your son attends Monday football club, this is on and he can attend this as usual. 

 



PTA MOVIE NIGHT – FRIDAY 10TH OCTOBER 

A message has been sent today from the PTA with information on next week’s Movie Night.  This has 

now been opened up to the infants.  Check your app messages for further details. 

 

GIRLS’ FOOTBALL 

On Tuesday evening the girls played their first four league 

matches of the season. The team played some exceptional 

football and won two and drew two of their games. Whilst 

all seven girls played with a great deal of skill and 

enthusiasm, a special mention must be given to Poppy who 

scored what will probably already be goal of the season. 

Well played girls and congratulations to Lyla, Francesca, 

Naava, Georgia S, Poppy, Lily and Georgia RS. 

 

 

 

 

YEAR 4 TRIP 

On Thursday, Year 4 children 

had the wonderful 

opportunity to visit the 

Manchester Buddhist Centre.  

They participated in an 

engaging session, learning 

about Buddhism and 

reflecting on the importance of gratitude in our everyday lives.  A 

big thank you goes to the parents who joined us on the trip. 

 

 

YEAR 1 TOY WORKSHOP 

On Tuesday, Year 1 had a fantastic day stepping back in time at their Toys from the Past 

Workshop!  They explored how toys move, sorted them by materials, and even made their very own peg 

dolls.   It was a fun, hands-on way to bring history to life! 

              



 

BOWDON FIREWORKS DISPLAY 

The school’s double PE lessons take place at Bowdon Cricket Club.  The club has asked us to let 

parents know about this year’s fireworks display.  Details are below: 

 

 

 


